
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday April 17, 2024 

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Foster welcomed everyone to the April SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:33 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Valerie Foster, Leigh Starnes, Dr. Joy Reichenberg, Richard Seal, 

Elizabeth Kanak, Amy Grimm 

Guests in Attendance: Andrea Dieckman 

SAC Minutes:   The March minutes were read and approved as written by the members in 

attendance.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Foster shared on behalf of Cathy Apolinario that the current 

balance sits at $5647.89 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account is 

currently at $2,700.  

Principal’s Report:   

Dr. Reichenberg welcomed everyone to the April SAC meeting.  Life is certainly wonderful at 

Julington Creek!  We just enjoyed our family-oriented Jag Jam on Saturday April 13th with 

over two thousand people on campus.  The event was wonderful and enjoyed by all.  Thank 

you to our PTO for their hard work, planning, and dedication to our school.  We truly 

appreciate our wonderful volunteers for volunteering their time before, during, and after the 

event.  We celebrated our amazing volunteers today at our annual Volunteer Brunch.  It is a 

blessing to have such great volunteerism at JCE which certainly promotes that our school is 

a family.  Today, our district is hosting the STEM Expo.  Our amazing fifth grade teacher, 

Mrs. Thompson, accompanied some of our fifth-grade students to showcase their projects.  

We are proud of our amazing students.  Dr. Reichenberg shared that we are in the process of 

class building for next school year.  Parent input forms were emailed to all families to provide 

feedback to help with this important process.  Furthermore, we are celebrating a great year 

with some special end of the year field trips.  Finally, we are looking forward to honoring our 

fifth-grade leaders at the promotion ceremony at Creekside High School on Thursday May 

23rd.   

Old Business:   



SAC Member Survey-Please complete the survey that was emailed to you last week to provide 

feedback about this year’s SAC Team.  

New Business 

School Recognition Funds Ballot:  Mrs. Foster shared the school recognition funds ballot to 

the SAC members in attendance.  This ballot is the same that has been used the past few 

school years.  If the ballot is approved by all stakeholders, it will be used for next school year 

if we receive the school recognition award.  There was a motion to approve the ballot.  The 

ballot was approved and will be shared with the qualifying staff members to vote on the 

approval of this ballot for next school year.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:44 p.m. by Mrs. Foster.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Microsoft Teams or in person at 3:30 p.m. on May 15, 2024. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


